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December 9, 2020 
 
Mr. J. Michael Brown, Secretary   Mr. Jay Hartz, Director     Ms. Laurie Dudgeon, Director 
Office of the Governor        Legislative Research Commission    Administrative Office of the  
Frankfort, Kentucky 40601       Room 300, State Capitol     1001 Vandalay Drive 
          Frankfort, Kentucky 40601     Frankfort, Kentucky 40601 
 
Dear Secretary Brown, Director Hartz and Director Dudgeon: 
 
Pursuant to Kentucky Revised Statutes 48.115 (2), I determined that a revision to the fiscal year 2020-2021 
and fiscal year 2021-2022 official estimates was needed for the General Fund and the Road Fund. I requested 
a revision by the Consensus Forecasting Group (CFG) in a letter dated November 5, 2020.  
 
The Group met on December 4, 2020 and revised the revenue estimates. These estimates will inform both the 
Governor and the 2021 Session of the General Assembly in revising a budget for fiscal year 2020-2021 and 
enacting a budget for fiscal year 2021-2022. 
 
Attached is a letter and associated materials from Dr. Frank O’Connor, Chairman of the CFG, which 
memorializes the revised revenue estimates.   
  
Sincerely, 

 

 
 
John T. Hicks 
State Budget Director 
 
Copy with attachments to: 
 Senator Robert Stivers, Senate President 
 Representative David Osborne, Speaker of the House 
 Senator Chris McDaniel, Chair A&R Committee 
 Representative Steven Rudy, Chair A&R Committee 

Andy Beshear 
Governor 

John T. Hicks 
State Budget Director 
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